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I would like to raise my valid and serious objections for your proposal to build up to 
20 additional houses at Washwell Fields in Painswick.  
 
The access road Lower Washwell Lane is single track with no pavement for 
pedestrians or passing places for cars. As it stands, cars frequently have to reverse 
up and down the lane to pass each other putting themselves and 
pedestrians/cyclists/horse riders at risk.  
 
I have been knocked off my bike twice already on this section of road, which 
becomes especially impassable when sports events take place at the recreation 
ground. 
 
There will also be increased congestion where the lane joins the A46. This is already 
a very difficult and potentially dangerous junction with unclear rights of way and 
frequent queues of traffic at rush hour. An increase in vehicles using this will 
undoubtedly add to the danger and congestion.  
 
There are two bus stops at the top of this lane and many school children use the 
lane, which has no footpath. 
 
Surely there must be a safer place for such a development that will not put the lives 
of our children at risk. 
 
Yours faithfully, 
 


